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Message from the Manager  

City Manager, Greg Folsom 
May 2023 Update 

 
 
 
Strategic Plan 
We are launching our effort to establish a new strategic plan that will be our roadmap for the next 
three to five years, and your input is very important.  Please take a few minutes to complete our 
community survey, so that your ideas can be factored into our strategic planning. Your input will 
help us ensure our strategic vision aligns with the greatest needs and priorities of our community.  The 
community survey closes on June 23.   
 
I appreciate your contributions and look forward to our continued work to create an even stronger, 
more improved Suisun City. 
 
Link to Strategic Plan Survey: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/suisuncitycommunity  
 
State of the City  

I hope you were able to attend the State of the City that was held on May 30th.  Mayor Alma 
Hernandez was the keynote speaker to discuss the challenges and accomplishments that we have 
had as a city over the last year. I want to thank the hard work that staff put into that event and 
special appreciation to our partner agencies that also participated.  Donna LeBlanc received a key 
to the city in appreciation for her dedication to Suisun City.  Donna actively participates in Council 
meetings, as well as on committees, and spends a lot of time helping to clean up trash and providing 
information about what is happening in the community.  Thank you, Donna!  

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/suisuncitycommunity
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Development 
Construction season is here and we celebrated two ground breakings in April (Tractor Supply and 
Starbucks) and one in May (Meridian West) for new projects!  More details later in this publication 
on Meridian West.  I met with our Development Services team and our Principal Planner, John 
Kearns, says that this is the busiest we have been in the 17 years he has worked for Suisun City.  
We are anticipating several ribbon cuttings in June or July, including the Lawler Residences and 
Take 5 Oil Change, so more info coming soon on those. 
 
Budget 
We are currently in the middle of labor negotiations and putting together our budget for fiscal 
year 2023/24.  While I cannot go into details right now about the labor negotiations, I can tell you 
that this year continues to be a challenging year as our revenue increase are matched by increases 
in expenses.  Measure S is the key to keeping Suisun City sustainable from a fiscal perspective.  
Below you will see a chart that compares our sales tax revenues with Solano County, the Bay Area, 
and California.  While we are definitely increasing our sales tax revenues, we still lag far behind 
the average California city. 

 

 

City Council 
City Council Meeting Highlights (May – 2 meetings): 

1. Presentation of Awards to Contest Winners and Certificates of Recognition for Earth Day 
Art Walk Poster Contest Participants 

2. Public Hearing annexing Lawler Mixed Use project into CFD 2 
3. Public Hearing annexing Marina Village Apartments into CFD 2 
4. Amended Special Events Permit Application 
5. Amended labor MOU’s and salary schedule 
6. Contracted with FSUSD for RPM Department to provide Extended Learning Time 

Programming 
7. Contracted Engineering Services for logistics projects 
8. Contracted for SB1 slurry seal road projects 
9. Accepted Annual Comprehensive Financial Report 



3 
 

10. Approved lease agreement with the State for continued operation of the Suisun City Marina 
11. Approved a grant agreement for $2.3M in Prop 64 funds for a Police Activities League 
12. Accepted funding for the Police Department boating safety program 
13. Approved settlement agreement on Pickering property at Railroad and Sunset 
14. Approved 6-month boat slip fee waiver for new charter boat business 
15. Approved Transportation Development Act claim for $1.5M for FY 23/24 
16. Discussed updates to Council Norms and Procedures 
17. Approved Purchase and Sale Agreement of 1240 Kellogg Street to Larson Marine for a 

new boat dealership 

City Council Proclamations in May: 

1. Proclaiming May 21 – 27 as Public Works Week 
2. Proclaiming the month of May as Asian American and Pacific Islander Heritage Month 
3. Proclamation for National Small Business Week 
4. Proclamation for National Safe Boating Week 
5. Proclamation for National Police Week/Peace Officers Memorial Day 

 
 

Development Services Department 
 
Planning Commission 
The Planning Commission held a public hearing at a special meeting on May 16th. At this meeting, 
the Commission made a recommendation for City Council approval of the proposed adoption of 
the California Building Standards Code (CBSC). Staff hopes the City Council will be able to consider 
the ordinance by the end of June.  The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission 
is June 13th. 
 
Meridian West Ground Breaking 
On May 10, 2023, Suisun City held 
another groundbreaking to 
celebrate the beginning of 
construction of the new Meridian 
West subdivision by the national 
homebuilder, Century Communities. 
The ceremony was attended by local 
officials, business leaders, and 
community members. Meridian West 
will be a 71-unit single-family home 
community on the west side of Suisun 
City at the former location of Crystal 
Middle School. According to Century 
Community representatives, the new 
homes will likely start in the mid 
$500,000’s and model homes are 
expected to be ready for touring this 
summer. 
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Cannabissary 
City staff provided the applicant with a letter documenting that the application remains incomplete 
and revisions to the plans are necessary prior to Planning Commission and City Council action. 
Cannabissary is a proposed dispensary to be located at Railroad and Humphrey. 
 
Cllaimm Academy (formerly Caterpillar Clubhouse) – 1241 Anderson Drive 
Staff has been made aware that a pre-final inspection is expected to be requested soon with hopes 
to begin summer school programming.  
 
Dr. Nare Dental Office 
The applicant, Dr. Nare, has proposed a dental office on the south side of Lotz Way directly in 
front of the One Harbor Center Office Building. Staff is awaiting a response from the applicant on 
the proposed conditions of approval. Once the applicant is in agreement with the conditions, a 
public hearing will be set with the Planning Commission (and then the City Council). 
 
Element 7 
City staff has been in contact with the ownership of Element 7 regarding initiating both tenant 
improvements, as well as site work for the property at 300 Railroad Avenue. Element 7 has 
approval to operate a cannabis dispensary at this location. Element 7 has indicated that they are 
eager to begin demolition work as soon as possible. 
 
Suisun City 2023-2031 Housing Element 
On May 23rd the City received a letter from California Housing and Community Development (HCD) 
finding the City’s adopted 2023-2031 Housing Element in substantial compliance with State Housing 
Element Law.  
 
Olive Tree Ranch 
The applicant has submitted a revised subdivision layout for the project. This will require a new 
review of the project by each department. Meanwhile, with the new project layout, the CEQA 
document preparation will be reinitiated.  Olive Tree Ranch will be located on Olive Road south of 
the mobile home park. 
 
Take 5 Oil Change 
Take 5 is in the final stages of construction and a grand opening is expected soon!  Take 5 is located 
on Walters next to the 7-11. 
 
Lawler Residences 
Lawler Residences will be receiving their temporary occupancy permit soon so that they can begin 
pre-leasing their luxury apartments.  These apartments will be among the nicest in Solano County.  
This project is located on Anderson Drive. 
 
Train Depot Vendor Lease Agreement 
Staff and the lessee are resolving the rest of the items that needed to be addressed in the lease. 
Staff expects the lease to come before the City Council by the end of June. 
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FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

Fire Department Statistics 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information & Announcements 
Chief Fleshman & K9 “Gunner”: Jessica 
Fleshman, Battalion Chief with Fairfield Fire 
Department, and her K9 companion “Gunner” 
visited our Suisun City Firefighters last week. 
Chief Fleshman is trained in Peer Support and 
Critical Incident Stress Management along with 
her K9. They visited our team where we were 
able to learn more about their program and 
the services they provide throughout the 
region.  
May is Mental Health Awareness Month and 
Suicide Prevention & Awareness Stand Down, 
where we took the opportunity to be proactive about mental health, talking about the signs, 
symptoms, prevention, and the importance of taking care of our mental and physical health and 
each other. Chief Fleshman shared about their available services, experience, and how they have 
been able to positively impact members in their organization and throughout the region. A big 
thank you to Chief Fleshman and Gunner for taking the time to visit with us!    
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Prevention 
Fire Prevention Week Poster Contest: Fire Marshal, Jose Colin, Fire Chief Brad Lopez, and staff 
presented an award to Cassie Imperial, a first-grade student at Dan O. Root Elementary last 
Wednesday, May 17th, 2023. Cassie was selected as the 
winner of the poster contest from Fire Prevention Week in 
2022 and recognized along with her parents and classmates 
by the Fire Marshal and staff.    
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Police Department 
 

Police Department Crime Statistics 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC WORKS  
 
PUBLIC WORKS ENGINEERING 

State Route Highway 12 Landscape Improvements Project 
The contract with the Landscape Contractor has been fully executed for this Project and a Notice 
to Proceed has been issued. Additionally, a pre-construction meeting has been conducted, and the 
contractor has submitted their encroachment permit application to Caltrans. Caltrans has returned 
its encroachment permit application with comments, which the contractor promptly addressed. The 
contractor is now waiting for the approved Caltrans encroachment permit before finalizing his 
project schedule and scheduling the construction start. Pending Permit issuance, the Contractor’s 
schedule includes mobilizing shortly thereafter and completing the Project by October 
2023.  Milestones include clearing & grubbing, fence removal & replacement, minor grading, 
irrigation installation, planting, and mulch installation. 
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Senate Bill 1 – List of Streets 
The City Council approved Senate Bill 1 (SB 1) List of Streets for calendar years 2023 through 
2029. This was submitted this week to the California Transportation Commission via the CalSMART 
online reporting tool (https://calsmart.dot.ca.gov/login/auth) as required by the SB1 program. The 
List of Streets includes the names of streets that will be resurfaced with either slurry seal or asphalt 
rubber cape seal as the budget allows. 

Meridian West Development 
Construction work started in May, including onsite grading and utility installation.  Currently, the 
replacement of the sewer line on California Street between two existing manholes has been 
completed at the following locations: 1) within the Union Pacific Rail Road (UPRR) property west of 
California Street, and 2) at the intersection of California Street and West Street.  The developer 
secured the necessary UPRR permit prior to performing work within UPRR property boundary.  The 
work within UPRR property included re-channelizing the Fairfield-Suisun Sewer District’s sewer 
manhole. Utility work will continue to the next phase, which includes sewer manhole installation, new 
sewer pipeline installation, and sewer pipeline replacement. 
 
PUBLIC WORKS MAINTENANCE DIVISION 

The Maintenance Division does a lot of work throughout the city.  Here is a snapshot of work 
performed during May: 
• Monday and Thursday twice weekly trash runs and illegal dump pickups (approximately 

186 trash cans). 
• Monday and Thursday twice weekly trash runs in the LLD’s. 
• Mowed the following areas on a weekly schedule: 

o Monday - Hall Park – 178,450 sq. ft. = 4.10 acres – Completed  
o Monday - Geopp Park – 199,430 sq. ft. t = 4.51 - Completed 
o Tuesday - Downtown – 144,031 sq. ft.  = 3.3 acres - Completed 
o Wednesday - Heritage Park – 270,000 sq. ft. t = 6.20 acres - Completed 
o Thursday - Sports Complex – 313,596 sq. ft.  = 7.1 acres Completed 
o Friday - Montebello Park – 274,724 sq. ft.  = 6.3 acres - Completed 

• Addressed two illegal dumps on Petersen Road. 
• Responded to a sinkhole/fire cistern at 208 California Street. Opened the sinkhole and 

removed asphalt, and an old wooden water box, then backfilled and capped with Asphalt 
Cement (AC).  

• Trimmed all pass-throughs (Lawler Ranch LLD). 
• Mowed vacant lots due to fire danger (Civic Center, Marina and Driftwood, Denverton 

Curve, edge of the 34-acre lot, Grizzly Island Trail).  
• Removed illegally dumped dirt in front of 809 Capistrano. 
• Trimmed, weeded, and cleaned Blossom LLD.  
• Trimmed and cleaned up the landscaping at Hall Park.  
• Repaired irrigation leak at Hall Park. 
• Repaired 2 streetlights. 
• Removed graffiti along the Hwy 12 sound wall. 
• Completed the annual Heat Illness Prevention Training. 
• Completed 114 USA requests. 

https://calsmart.dot.ca.gov/login/auth
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• Completed 4 Solano Irrigation District (SID) patches and 5 potholes (Hot Asphalt Cement). 
• Sprayed weeds in the Downtown Area, City Hall, Plaza, Boat Ramp, and North Basin 

Parking Lot.  
• Aerated the Sports Complex and Montebello Park. 
• Weed abated the Vallejo waterline easement in the Blossom LLD. 
• Set up and cleaned after the Mother’s Day event. 
• Repaired 4 streetlights. 
• Trimmed Charleston and both entrances (Petersen Ranch LLD). 
• Removed graffiti along the Hwy 12 sound wall. 
• Mowed the vacant lot next to the east end of Walnut Street in the court.  
• Boarded up the window and wall at the old Cal Marine Sport building due to a fire from 

a homeless encampment. 
• Removed graffiti at the old Cal West Marine building.  
• Repaired irrigation breaks (Vic A LLD). 
• Responded to gas smell at the Courtyard fireplace and repaired the gas line. 
• Started the Solano Irrigation District (SID) patches and permanent pothole patching. 
• Trimmed and cleaned up the Almond Street landscaping (Vic B LLD). 
• Weed abated new Railroad Ave center median (Heritage Park LLD). 
• Sprayed the infield at Montebello Park.  
• One employee from the Streets Crew resigned with their last day being May 11th. 
• Additional repairs of the wires to the Sports Complex ball field lighting from last week. 
• Set up and cleaned after the Cinco De Mayo event. 
• Trimmed, weeded, and cleaned (Blossom LLD). 
• Trimmed and cleaned up the Waterfront Plaza area (Vic C-D LLD). 
• Performed irrigation checks and made repairs (Blossom LLD). 
• Mowed the turf in the Heritage LLD (Village, Sunset, Railroad, Pass Throughs, Hwy 12). 
• Placed 80 yards of topsoil in the new soccer field in Heritage Park to fill in the low spots. 
• Repaired the wires to the Sports Complex ball field lighting. 
• Removed downed tree at 242 Tamarisk Circle (Heritage Park LLD). 
• Trimmed and cleaned up the Waterfront Plaza area. 
• Repaired broken main line along Lawler Ranch Parkway (Lawler Ranch LLD). 
• Weeded and cleaned up along Lawler Ranch Parkway (Lawler Ranch LLD). 
• Responded to a sewer smell at 273 Tamarisk Circle (Heritage Park LLD). 
• Repaired several irrigation leaks in the drip tubing at City Hall. 
• Trimmed and cleaned up the City Hall landscaping. 

 
 

BUILDING MAINTENANCE DIVISION 

Annual Inspections – Fire Protection Systems 
The annual inspections for the facilities with Fire Protection Features, which include fire alarms and 
fire sprinkler systems, have been completed for the year. These facilities include City Hall and Police 
Department Campus, Joe Nelson Community Center, Harbor Theater, Train Depot, and the Senior 
Center. 
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PUBLIC WORKS NEWS 

2023 Annual Public Works Week Proclamation 
At the May 23rd Council Meeting, the Public Works Department was presented with the Public 
Works Week Proclamation for 2023. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Street Sweeping Schedule 
You can find a link to the street sweeping schedule on our website 
under Public Works: 
https://www.suisun.com/departments/public-works/street-
sweeping/ 

 
PG&E Gas Line Replacement Project – Downtown  
PG&E plans to resume this project in the Downtown area.  Multiple 
meetings will be held prior to work beginning. PG&E will also 
notice the residents impacted prior to the commencement of any 
work.  PG&E is aware that the city holds events in the Downtown 
area and will coordinate with the city to ensure there are no 
negative impacts on upcoming events. See provided vicinity map 
to the right.  
 
 

https://www.suisun.com/departments/public-works/street-sweeping/
https://www.suisun.com/departments/public-works/street-sweeping/
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Recreation, Parks, Marina & Arts 
 
New Hire Spotlight  
The RPM Department would like to highlight some new employees that have started in the past 
week.   

• Robert Olsen – Marina Attendant  
• Dontae Hewlett – After School Program  
• Vanessa Lopez - After School Program  
• Evelyn Marcelo - After School Program  

Staff is excited about the new hires and look forward to their contributions in their respective 
programs.   
 

Project Play Summit 
Recreation Supervisor Marvin Mora attended the Project 
Play Summit in Colorado Springs, CO from May 17th-
18th.  Marvin presented a breakout session on creating 
meaningful partnerships for parks and recreation 
agencies as part of Project Play’s ‘Consultancy 
Protocol.’  Project Play is a cross-sector initiative of the 
Aspen Institute Sports and Society Program, and its 
purpose is to develop, apply and share knowledge that 
helps agencies build healthy communities through 
sports. His participation in the training was funded by a 
grant from the National Park and Recreation Society 
 

 
Cinco de Mayo 
Celebration 
On Saturday, May 6th, 
hundreds of people 
attended the Cinco de 
Mayo Celebration at 
Harbor Plaza. This event 
was hosted by the Suisun 
City Business Improvement 
District, Chelu Car Club, 
and Veterans of Foreign 
Wars Post 2333. This 
event was also sponsored 
by the Solano Hispanic 
Chamber and Solano 
Black Chamber of 
Commerce. It was a 
beautiful day with some 
rain in the morning and 
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sunny skies in the afternoon. Approximately 80 cars and over 40 vendors participated in this event. 
The entertainment kicked off at Harbor Plaza stage at 10 am and included Zeebop, Quetzalli 
Ballet Folklorico, Monazteca Dance, and more. This was the first Cinco de Mayo Celebration at the 
Suisun Waterfront and it was a great collaboration between several community groups.  
 

The Biggest Little Car 
Show 
On Saturday, May 20th, the 
38th Annual Biggest Little Car 
Show was hosted by the 
Golden Hills Mustang Club. It 
was a beautiful morning, and 
the club was happy to be 
back. It was a successful 
event with approximately 
150 Mustangs filling Harbor 
Plaza. The cars, music, and 
food made it a nice event for 

the whole family. Mayor Alma Hernandez attended and was happy to judge the Mayors Choice 
category. The club will be donating proceeds to the Gavin Buchanan Memorial Foundation and 
Victims Empowerment Support Team (VEST). We hope they will be back next year for the 39th 
annual car show.  
 

 
Summer Camp  
We are thrilled to announce that 
our annual summer camp will be 
starting on June 12th at the Joseph 
Nelson Center! Get ready for an 
incredible summer filled with 
excitement, learning, and new 
friendships! To ensure a full day of 
excitement and adventure, our 
camp will operate from 8:00 am to 
6:00 pm. These extended hours 
have been designed to 
accommodate working parents 
while ensuring that our campers 
have ample time to participate in 

all the engaging activities we have planned. 
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Skate Clinics  
Suisun City RPM is pleased to announce that it will be offering ‘skate sessions’ this summer at 
Heritage Park.  Clinics will be taught by Skate Like a Girl, a nonprofit organization committed to 
empowering skaters and creating an inclusive community by promoting confidence, leadership, and 
social justice.  The skate programs are designed to be a space for young people to use 
skateboarding as a tool for creativity, self-exploration, community, and to have fun!  The program 
is open to youth 6-13 of all genders and skate abilities, from having never skateboarded before 
to working on advanced skills.  More information is in the attached flier – sessions are $6 and will 
take place on June 24th, July 15th, and August 26th.  For more information on the program, contact 
Marvin Mora, Recreation Supervisor at mmora@suisun.com.  For more info on Skate Like a Girl, 
visit skatelikeagirl.com or check out this feature that KTVU Fox 2 did on the organization: 
https://www.ktvu.com/video/1190104  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lambrecht Sports Complex  
On Saturday and Sunday, May 20th and 
21st, we hosted our sixth tournament of 
2023. Eighteen youth teams aged 12 
and 14 from the surrounding areas 
battled it out for the championship. There 
was a grand total of 18 teams in the 

tournament, and all 
three fields were used over the weekend. The snack 
bar was also busy, with $2,618 in revenue. Recreation 
staff members are now getting ready for the next 
tournament over Memorial Day weekend.  
 
Marina 
This month at the marina, marina staff replaced the plexiglass on the gate A door 
which needed repair. Staff continue to pressure wash the docks and pilings to keep 
up on cleanliness and presentation, and regularly check on docked boats. 

The annual dock maintenance project is currently underway. This maintenance is 
being done by Bellingham Marine and includes balancing the docks, fixing broken 
whalers, adding floatation to fingers, and replacing and fixing fenders and corner 
bumpers. 

mailto:mmora@suisun.com
https://www.ktvu.com/video/1190104
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May Revenue Summary 
The month of May has been incredibly successful for the Recreation Department, with a total revenue 
of $76,795 from our combined programs and rentals. This remarkable achievement is a testament 
to the hard work, dedication, and collaborative efforts of each member of our team. 
 
Park and Facility Rentals at the Community Center: $22,405.  
 The community centers’ park and facility rentals have 

made a significant contribution to our overall revenue 
in May. This achievement highlights the growing 
demand for our facilities and the exceptional service 
provided by our team. 

 
 

 

Sports Complex Revenue: $22,770. 
 The sports complex has played a crucial role 
in generating revenue for our department. The 
substantial amount of $22,770 signifies the 
popularity and success of our sports facility. 
 

Program Revenue: $31,620.  
 Our programs have consistently demonstrated 
their value and appeal to our community. With 
a revenue of $31,620, we have not only met but 
exceeded our expectations for May. This 
accomplishment reflects the exceptional quality 
and variety of programs we offer. 
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Preschool Muffins with Mom 
Preschool hosted “Muffins with Mom” to celebrate all the 
amazing women before Mother’s Day weekend, and we are 
excited to announce that it was such a huge success. Thank you 
to those who came by and participated! We hope everyone 
enjoyed their iced coffee and sweets. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Preschool Graduation 
May 26th was Preschool Graduation! It was 
a full house with 17 excited Pre-K 
graduates. The preschool staff planned out 
a complete ceremony, with a dessert bar 
and light refreshments. All graduates had 
proud family members, and each family 
had the opportunity to take photos with a 
graduate background as keepsakes. We 
would like to thank everyone for attending 
and sharing this special moment not only 
with the department but with the families. 
We are proud of all the graduates and 
wish them the best on their next adventure 
in their educational careers.  
 

 
Seniors 
On Thursday, May 25th, 90 seniors 
attended the Spring Fling Dinner 
Dance. Dinner included pulled 
pork or pulled chicken, Hawaiian 
rolls, baked beans, coleslaw, and 
cupcakes. We had a photo booth 
for the first time and the seniors 
enjoyed taking pictures and 
posing with props. Seniors 
submitted song requests to DJ 
Glenn Snyder and many danced 
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until 9 pm. Overall, it was a great night, and we look forward to hosting the Summer Dinner Dance 
in July.  

Wednesday, May 31st, we had a potluck during bingo with 20 seniors in attendance. They shared 
food including lumpia, pasta, rolls, and more. We welcomed some new seniors, and we hope to 
continue seeing them at bingo. The next potluck will be on Wednesday, June 28th.  
 
Seniors (Continued) 

Thursday, May 11th, staff took 9 
seniors to Pena Adobe Regional 
Park for a Picnic Day. It was a 
beautiful sunny day and the 
seniors had fun going outside. 
They went for a short walk, 
shared food with each other, 
and offered suggestions for 
future day trips including the 
zoo, farmer’s market, and more. 
We look forward to offering 
more day trips this coming 
summer. 
 
Wednesday, May 17th, we 
hosted the Touro University 

Health Clinic from 11 am-2 pm at the Community Center. We are grateful 
that 5 programs were in attendance including Mobile Diabetes Education 
Center (MOBEC), Touro Child and Adult Resource Education and Support 
Mobile Vaccination Program (Touro CARES MVP), 
SolanoConnex, Drug Safe Solano, and Solano Family & 
Children’s Services. Approximately 40 seniors attended this 
free clinic which provided diabetes screenings, blood 
pressure screenings, COVID-19 vaccines, and boosters, 
Tdap vaccines, and resources. 
 
Tuesdays with CARE4EM 
Coming off the great feedback from the First 5 Solano 
Early Childhood Recreation Classes Series, CARE4EM will 
be providing a regular Tuesday class starting this Summer 
in Suisun City! Starting July 11th CARE4EM will be hosting a 
combination class featuring aspects of drumming, yoga, 
dance, storytelling, and parachute play. There will be two 
different classes, one for ages 18 months to 4 years old, 
and another 4 to 7 years old.  The cost is $50 for a 44-
week session. Please see the flyer to the right for more 
information. Suisun City RPM Department is excited to 
welcome CARE4EM to its regular offerings of programs. 
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Proposition 64 Public Health and Safety Cohort 3 Grant Program 
Recreation Supervisor Marvin Mora received word that the RPM and Police Department’s 
application towards the Proposition 64 Public Health and Safety grant program was recommended 
to be funded!  The Board of State and Community Corrections (BSCC) Executive Board will officially 
vote to fund all Cohort 3 recommendations on April 13th.  It is anticipated that the BSCC Executive 
Board will vote to fund all recommendations. Suisun City will receive ~$2.29 million over a 5-year 
period. This was a competitive grant process for projects that address local impacts due to the 
legalization of cannabis in California. Eligible applicants for the program are local government 
agencies that do not ban either indoor and outdoor commercial cannabis cultivation or retail sale 
of cannabis or cannabis products.  
 
The project will be officially called Suisun City's Teen Development & Cannabis Education 
Program. The project will establish a Suisun City Police Activities League (PAL) program for middle 
school and high school youth that combines existing PAL structure and resources with cannabis 
prevention and education curriculum developed by Suisun City RPM staff and the Solano County 
Office of Education. It will support a Recreation Supervisor to oversee the project and a School 
Resource Officer that will participate in school intervention efforts and will focus on mentoring, 
counseling, building relationships with youth, and acting as an extension of the program. The 
program will give Suisun City teens the chance to mature, gain valuable leadership and life skills, 
participate in unique enrichment and recreation opportunities, and set themselves for lifelong success 
– all with cannabis prevention and education as its nexus.  The RPM and Police Departments are 
excited to receive this funding and can’t wait to impact the teens of Suisun City.   
 
 
Have a great June! 
 

Greg Folsom 
City Manager 
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